City of Leoti Governing Body met in regular session Monday, April 21, 2025 at 6:30 p.m., at the City Hall Meeting Room.
Mayor Chris Kreutzer called the meeting to order at 6:32 p.m.

Mayor Kreutzer asked City Clerk Jeannine Hassell for Roll Call; Council President Derek Meyer, Councilors Aron White, Jim
Kreutzer and Kelma Burch were present. Also present were City Superintendent Blaine Medina, Code Enforcement Officer
Shane Harris. City Attorney Charles Moser was absent.

Mayor Kreutzer opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Burch moved Meyer seconded to approve the agenda. Motion carried unanimously.

The Consent Agenda items included: a. April 8, 2025 Regular Meeting Minutes, b. Payroll warrants $21,975.77, ¢. Accounts
Payable warrants $45,939.16. (The warrants were available for review).

Meyer moved White seconded to approve the consent agenda items a-c. Motion carried unanimously.

Discussion was held on Senate Bill 199 which authorizes the year-round sale of fireworks and establishes procedures for
retailers to opt-in to permanent, rather than seasonal sales. The item was tabled.

Council discussed possible projects for 2026. Fixing the curb and guttering on Main Street was on top of the list. Second was a
new trash truck. Third was upgrading the City Park with new play equipment and picnic seating.

The new weather storm sirens have been installed and are working. The Wichita County Sheriff’s department used 911 funds
received from the State of Kansas, to purchase three new sirens for $88,750.00. (911 funding for Public Safety Answering
Points primarily comes from a combination of state and local fees and charges. These funds can be used to support the
technology, operations, training and administration of the 911 system.)

Code Enforcement Officer Harris shared he is working with citizens on getting properties cleaned up. Harris reported no dogs
have been picked up and chicken issues have slowed down. Harris will attend the Kansas Association of Code Enforcement
Spring Conference in Dodge City this week.

City Superintendent reported that the waterline for the golf course will be installed this week. The crew are busy locating sewer
man holes in the southwest quadrant. Mayer Specialty services will be here April 22-25 for sewer maintenance cleaning.
Medina shared he passed the wastewater certification test. Council congratulated him. Ideatek has completed the underground
portion and will soon start the overhead portion.

The next city council meeting is on Monday, May 5, 2025 at 6:30 pm.

There being no further business White made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:33 p.m. Burch seconded. Motion carried.

Jeannine Hassell, City Clerk

Chris Kreutzer, Mayor




